
Dear Parents,

I hope this newsletter �nds you well. As we transition into the heart
of the school year, we are delighted to share some exciting news
about our upcoming aquatic events and opportunities at
Aquamoves.

Year 3-6 Swimming Carnival Recap: Made a Splash!

Our recent Year 3-6 Swimming Carnival was a resounding success, �lled with spirited competition,
camaraderie, and plenty of aquatic excitement. The students showcased not only their swimming
prowess but also their sportsmanship and teamwork. The cheers and encouragement reverberated
throughout Mooroopna I am sure, creating a vibrant and supportive atmosphere for all participants.

We extend our heartfelt congratulations to every student who took part, displaying determination
and enthusiasm in each race. Special thanks to the parents who joined us to cheer on our young
athletes and make the event even more memorable.

Congratulations to Taylor House for taking out the win and for Kilgour House on winning the Spirit
Award. Thanks to Mr. Wright for all his work in preparing the staff and students for the day. This
Thursday, several students will participate against other schools in the Division Swimming
Championships at Aquamoves.

Upcoming Swimming Lessons at Aquamoves: Dive into Learning!

Building on the enthusiasm generated by the swimming carnival, we are thrilled to announce the
upcoming swimming lessons at Aquamoves for our students. These lessons are an integral part
of our commitment to ensuring that every child develops essential water safety skills while
enjoying the numerous physical and mental bene�ts of swimming.



Details of the Swimming Lessons for your child can be found on Compass. Please contact the
o�ce if you need further information.

The experienced and certi�ed swim instructors at Aquamoves will tailor the lessons to
accommodate various skill levels, ensuring that each child receives personalized attention and
guidance. We believe that these lessons will not only enhance their swimming abilities but also
foster a love for aquatic activities that can last a lifetime.
How You Can Support:
- Ensure your child has the necessary swimwear and accessories for the lessons.
- Encourage a positive and supportive attitude toward swimming, emphasizing the importance of
water safety.

We are excited about the opportunities that swimming lessons at Aquamoves will provide for our
students, promoting not only physical �tness but also valuable life skills. We look forward to your
active participation and support in making this initiative a great success.

Thank you for your ongoing support, and here's to a fantastic few weeks of swimming and learning
at Aquamoves!

Take Care
Mr. B

Speech Pathology at Guthrie Street PS
This year Guthrie St PS has invested in having a Speech Pathologist
on site two days a week. This is a fantastic opportunity for the
students and staff at our school. Amy Denny is a Speech
Pathologist who has worked with the Department of Education for
9 years now. You will see her around the school on Tuesdays and
Wednesdays.
Amy will work with the school in a number of ways to support the communication needs and goals
of our students. Communication is an important part of our everyday lives. Speaking, listening,
understanding, reading, writing and social skills all fall under the banner of communication.
Speech pathologists look at speech sounds, language, pre-literacy and social skills, voice and
stuttering. Speech pathologists aim to provide targeted intervention and support for students in
individual, small group and whole class activities. A speech pathologist can assess
communication skills and provide strategies to support student learning to parents and teachers.
For Term 1, Amy will be focusing on the foundation classes to kick start their year. As the year
goes on Amy will spend time with students across the school. Amy is very much looking forward
to working within the school community!
About Amy
About Me: Hi there, I’m Amy. I am originally from Bendigo but have been living and working in the
Shepparton area for over 4 years now. I am a wife and mum to 3 children under the age of 6. My
home life is very busy, loud and fun.
Hobbies and Interests: I have recently started reading again and love it. Before having kids I did
latin and ballroom dancing and hope to start classes again this year.
Professional Background: I graduated at the end of 2014 and have worked as a Speech Pathologist
within the Department of Education since the start of 2015. I started my career down in Geelong



before moving back to Bendigo when I got married. I have worked in Shepparton across the
different schools in the Goulburn area since late 2019.
What are looking forward to this year: This year I am super excited to get to know the students,
teachers and families at Guthrie St PS. I hope to provide valuable support and advice to our
teachers and give the students some fun while helping them reach their communication goals.

PRIVACY REMINDER
Annual privacy reminder for our school community
Our school collects and uses student and parent personal information for standard school
functions or where permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy and the Schools’
Privacy Collection Notice.
Our Photographing, Filming and Recording Students Policy
https://www.guthriestps.vic.edu.au/assets/�les/documents/Policies/Photographing_Filming_and_
Recording_students_at_Guthrie_Street_Primary_School.pdf
describes how we collect and use photographs, video and recordings of students. The policy also
explains when parent consent is required and how it can be provided and withdrawn.
We ask parents to also review the guidance we provide on how we use [Microsoft 365/Google
Workspace for Education] safely at the school and what parents can do to further protect their
child’s information. If after reviewing the guidance, you have any questions or concerns regarding
your child using [Microsoft 365/Google Workspace for Education], please contact the school.
For more information about privacy, refer to: Schools’ Privacy Policy — information for parents.
This information is also available in ten community languages:
· Amharic
· Arabic
· Dari
· Gujarati
· Mandarin
· Somali
· Sudanese
· Turkish
· Urdu
· Vietnamese
[Note that the parent guidance documents linked to from the paragraph above are for the
department provided version of M365 and Google. Schools can use these or link to their own
guidance, whichever applies.]

https://www.vic.gov.au/schools-privacy-policy
https://www.vic.gov.au/schools-privacy-collection-notice
https://www.guthriestps.vic.edu.au/assets/files/documents/Policies/Photographing_Filming_and_Recording_students_at_Guthrie_Street_Primary_School.pdf
https://arc.educationapps.vic.gov.au/software/30
https://arc.educationapps.vic.gov.au/software/26
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx


"KISS AND GO" DROP OFF ZONE

Please use the “Kiss and Go” Drop off Zone in Abernethy Street. The allocated times are from 8am-
9:30am and 2:30pm-4:00pm. By using this well, the tra�c bottleneck around the school can be
alleviated.
As the sign above shows, please only stop in the park for 2 minutes and do not leave your car. At
the end of the day, if your child is not there to be picked up, you will have to drive around the
school and return to the “Kiss and Go” drop off zone to pick up your child.
PLEASE DO NOT PARK IN THIS "KISS AN GO" ZONE!

Calendar - upcoming dates

Wednesday 21st February - Foundation students - NO SCHOOL
Wednesday 28th February - Foundation students - NO SCHOOL
Monday 26th February to Friday 1st March - SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR
Monday 26th February to Friday 15th March - SWIMMING LESSONS
Monday 11th March - LABOR DAY - NO SCHOOL
Friday 8th March - Parents Association AGM - 9:15am in the MPC Meeting Room
Thursday 21st March - FETE
Monday 25th & Tuesday 26th March - Parent/Student/Teacher Interviews from 3:30 to 4:30pm
Thursday 28th March - Parent/Student/Teacher Interviews from 8:30am to 2:30pm
Friday 29th March - Good Friday - NO SCHOOL
Term 2 begins Monday 15th April 2024



PARENTS ASSOCIATION - AGM/First Meeting at 9:15am Friday 8th March 2024 in
the MPC Meeting Room
Nominations open for President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer & General Committee
Members.
Please collect a form from the o�ce and return to the o�ce by Thursday 7th March 2024.

Mobile Phone Reminder for 2024
A reminder that the Department of Education has in place a mobile phone ban that requires
students who bring mobiles phones to school to have them switched off and securely put away
during school hours.
The department is requiring all schools to ensure this ban is in place and enforced from the start
of the 2024 school year.
The ban applies equally to all government schools right across the state.
This helps ensure that school is a learning environment free from unnecessary distractions and
disruptions.
By ensuring mobile phones are kept away at recess and lunch times, students can interact with
each other face-to-face, without the distractions and social pressures that mobile phones can
cause.

I ask for the support of all our families, staff and students in continuing to support the
implementation of this policy in our school.



Any students who wish to bring a phone to school must hand their phone to the o�ce before
school and then collect it after the �nal school bell. Phones will be securely stored away during the
day.
If you have any further questions please feel free to call the o�ce.

Nagambie's COOLEST FESTIVAL This Saturday 24th February 2024







AUSKICK AUSKICK

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.getactive.vic.gov.au%2Fvouchers%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSarah.Freer%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf65078e808104583df7b08dbebb1c9da%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638362921061762982%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mVFzUSMkXdBjuIMqR192Ul%2BgWgN04%2FZQdUwlDqnNaa0%3D&reserved=0








Guthrie St 2nd Hand Uniform Shop

If you would like any pre-loved Guthrie St uniforms please ring Ronika on 0458 281 833.



Guthrie St IRON ON TRANSFERS

Iron on transfers are now available from the School O�ce.
Red for Polo Shirts and Blue for windcheaters - $2.50 each

Guthrie Street Primary School
Please contact the o�ce if you have any queries. You can also
follow us on Facebook and Instagram @guthriestreetps
Email: guthrie.streeet.ps.shepparton@education.vic.gov.au
Website: http://www.guthriestps.vic.edu.au
Location: 33-69 Guthrie Street, Shepparton VIC, Australia

Phone: (03) 58211944
Facebook: facebook.com/guthriestreetps
Twitter: @guthriestps
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